

Morristown Gun Club Meeting Minutes

Date: 6/2/2025

Time: 7:00pm to 7:59pm

1. Call to order by Facilitar

- a. Jim M. at 7:00pm

2. Attendance:

- a. Jim M., Britnee, Randy, Jim K., Jarrod, Dave A., Bob Q., Troy, Mike S., Mark, Karl, Victor

3. Approval of Minutes from April 2025:

- a. Motion by Bob Q.; Second by Randy.; Minutes Approved, Motion Carried

4. Treasurer's Report:

- a. Income and expense report reviewed.
- b. Cash balance reviewed.
- c. Motion to approve report by Jim K.; Second by Karl; Report Approved, Motion Carried

5. Old Business:

- a. Mother's Day
 - i. Had no mom's that came out to shoot and use the "Bring your kid, get a round". We will see how the turn out for Father's Day will be for this.
- b. Flooring in the club house will still continue to be tabled for a later discussion.
- c. Birds need to be purchased soon. There a handful of different options of what to purchase and where to purchase from
 - i. Motion from Bob Q. to purchase a whole semi truck load of white flyers. Second by Mike S. Motion carries.

6. New Business:

- a. Mike A is planning on planting trees for some more shade. Need to figure out exactly where the best place to plant trees will be. Dave A agreed to meet up with Mike A and discuss this.
- b. We noticed that when lifetime members are using venmo for payment, there is a larger fee associated with that. We will start charging \$255 for lifetime member fees when using venmo to help cover those fees.
 - i. Need to make sure that every time that venmo gets used, those fees need to be added. There have been times where the fees are not getting added.
- c. When you are at the club working, especially behind the counter, make sure that the range master is being completed fully, including the name at the top. Randy needs to know who is completing them in case there are questions regarding that day.
- d. Still continue to count birds at the beginning and the end of each shift. We know this is a thing we are really trying to push for, and will continue to ask for this to be completed.
 - i. Talk about getting a better, more visible counter on the machines to make it easier to see them.
 - ii. The data will come with time. We are trying to figure out if/how/where we are losing birds. It won't be exact, especially with how some schools did some shooting with the public as well.
 - iii. Plan to do a full count at the end of the beginning of the season next year.
- e. The Midway Grant has been awarded in full. This can be tied together with the DNR Grant that was awarded as well.
 - i. What was submitted to be fixed was 2 houses to be fixed, sidewalks fixed, and 2 new machines.
 - ii. Bob Q. did get a quote for block work for the houses.
 - iii. Agreed to start with house 3 to be fixed and completed.

- iv. Committee is put together by Bob Q., Troy, Karl, Randy and Mike A to discuss what needs to be done regarding the grants.
- f. As of 6/2, there are 18 kids signed up for the Summer League.
- g. All 4 High School teams had a Friendly competition on June 1st. They took the top 10 from each school for the competition. They did 50 trap and 25 single wobble.
 - i. The following are the rankings:
 - 1. Medford
 - 2. WEM
 - 3. Faribault
 - 4. BA
- h. There is a new portable stand down at the wobble house. Gives shooters a little bit of a high difference when shooting. People who have used it so far have seemed to enjoy it.
- i. There is Ice Cream in the freezer, this is NOT for sale or to just take. This is for the Youth Summer League Events.

7. Raffle Winners:

- a. Karl
- b. Jim M.

8. Next Meeting:

- a. Monday, July 7th, 2025 at 7:00pm

9. Adjournment:

- a. Motion to adjourn by Bob Q. at 7:59pm; Second by Karl. Motion Carried.